
 
 

   
 

Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 
 Desford Road 

  Thurlaston 
 Leicester 

   LE9 7TE 
Telephone: 01455 888243 

      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
As you are aware school is being asked to partially open for selected year groups; vulnerable children 
and key worker children. Guidance has been produced and we will be taking relevant measures to keep 
both pupils and staff safe and reducing risks. There are some measures that you will need to take. 
 
Firstly, anyone showing symptoms of Coronavirus should not be in school and should self-isolate for 7 
days from the start of symptoms.  If anyone in your household shows symptoms you should self-isolate 
for 14 days unless you start to show symptoms. In which case you should self-isolate for 7 days from the 
start of your symptoms.  Key workers may get a test for themselves or members of their household 
showing symptoms. This is also applicable for households with children in reception,  year 1 and year 6 
now. If they are negative for coronavirus they will be able to return to school. 
 

 Please can parents not enter the school building unless absolutely necessary.  
 Please keep socially distanced on the playground when dropping off and picking up. 
 Send your child in through the relevant entrance.  

 Year R – Class 1 door 
 Year 1 – the door from the front playground 
 Year 6 – Mobile Classroom door 
 Keyworker children and vulnerable children not in the above year groups - the 

door from the front playground 
 All monies should be sent in a sealed, named envelope detailing its purpose e.g. lunch money 
 Please collect your child from the place you dropped them off. 
 Please ensure your child has some tissues to use in school in their pocket. 
 You may send your child with hand sanitiser and moisturiser for their personal use if you wish. 
 Older children should make their own way to school from home or an agreed place in the village. 

 
School food services will be supplying lunches as normal. Please indicate lunch arrangements of the 
form. 
 
Should I deem that there are unsafe staff levels due to illness and self-isolation, I may need to close the 
school to year groups or all children. Please listen to Radio Leicester or check our website daily to ensure 
school is open. (This would only be in extreme circumstances.) 
 
We understand some parents may feel unsafe sending their child to school please indicate on the 
attached slip if you will not be sending your child to school. We can only take keyworker children and 
those of the indicated year groups if we are to be able to have any social distancing in school. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Gavin Beetham 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Partial School Reopening Parental Response 
 

 
If you are happy to complete this using an online form please go to:   
 

https://forms.gle/wvX2iaCpDAuNNrrE9 
 
Otherwise please complete, scan or photograph and email back to office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
 
Name ……………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Year Group ……………………… 
 
Keyworker child – yes / no (please circle) 
 
 I will not be sending my child to school 
 

Reason (optional) ……………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
 
 I will be sending my child to school and understand that should they display symptoms they will self-

isolate at home until the self-isolation time has completed or a negative coronavirus test is carried 
out. I also understand that should school need to send my child home due to showing symptoms 
they will be collected as soon as possible and self-isolate for the full 7 days. 

 
I wish my child to have school lunch on the following days (Please tick all that apply) 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
     

 
 
Signed ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
 
 


